
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.11.19
11.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Jonathan Greenfield.
11.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Acting Chairman), Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas, Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Chambers,  Mike Tregenza. Eryl Jones-Williams.

Following the resignation of the Chairman and the absence of the Vice Chairman, the Chair was taken by the Past Chairman, Cllr. Edward Griffiths.

There were two members of the public were present.

The Chairman welcomed Mrs Ann Jones, Head of the local Primary School and Mrs Anest Williams, Chair of Governors to the meeting to discuss matters of concern to the Council. Mrs Jones gave an explanation of why there was no breakfast club being held at the school although the staff and Governors are eager for this club to be held and have explored different options to ensure that this club is set up, sadly all options have been unsuccessful. A summary of the process that had been taken to try and establish this club was given to every Member present. With regard to the Council Members’ concerns with parking either side of the road by the school in the mornings and afternoons, again Mrs Jones gave a summary to the Members of what implementation steps had been taken with regard  this matter and as there are more pupils in the school now (52 in 2013 and 91 in 2019), obviously this is going to have an effect on the number of cars coming to the school and therefore they have contacted the Health and Safety Officer of Gwynedd Council who will be visiting the school shortly and also the matter will be discussed at the next Governors meeting.
The Council Members agreed once a copy of the letter that will be sent by the Governing Body to the Church in Wales is received, asking if the fence behind the Church Hall could be removed so as to create an entrance from behind the Hall for the pupils to get to the school canteen for a breakfast club, that the Council send a letter to the Church in Wales supporting this request. 

11.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter of resignation as a Member of the Council from the Chairman because he felt he could not give 100% to the Council and also for personal  resons. All Members present were saddened to hear this as Mr. Jones had been a very hard working members of the Council over the years and the Clerk was asked to send him a letter on behalf of the Council thanking him for his services. Also it was agreed to forward the letter to the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon. 
Also it was agreed to put the election of Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council on next month’s agenda.

11.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on October 1st 2019 were found to be correct. 
11.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 10.9 (E) Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had repaired the gate in the new play park.
11.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
11.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 1st 7.30-9.30 Village Hall committee. 3rd, 8.30-5.00pm Full council Caernarfon. 7th 8.30-1.00, Licensing training, Caernarfon. 2-5, Meirionnydd area forum, Dolgellau. 9th, 5-9.30 Ysgol Ardudwy Governors and land and building sub-committee. 9.30-12.00 Video link Dolgellau re democratic services.  22nd 10-1.00pm Barmouth Harbour committee. 25th Information day and flue jab session, Village Hall.
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During October there have been several instances of refuse and re-cycling not being collected from various estates in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont. One reason given by Gwynedd was that collection vehicles had broken down. There is a specific item on the Gwynedd web site dealing with missed collection. I find that the department rectifies most errors as soon as they can. I have forwarded parking issues to the area highways engineer. It has been brought to my attention that there are several issues locally regarding land and the involvement of the Land Registry. I am seeking advice on how to assist people effected. Buses have replaced train services while work is being undertaken on the Cambrian Coast Railway line. From my information the works are in line with schedules. Because of the engineering works going on it is essential to check before travelling. Local residents can’t understand why there is a reduction in the bus timetables during school holidays. Gwynedd transport say that it is the cost involved. At Gwynedd Council there was a presentation on Prostate Cancer and how it was important to check on ones own health and not delay. This can be done by getting psi blood tests at the local surgery. The presentation was informative and worrying.

Members of the Licensing committee were given training on sub-committee hearing especially taxi and private hire hearings and alcohol license applications. There was a detailed report on employment and economy at the Meirionnydd area forum. Future plans for Llanbedr airfield were discussed and that there were grants made available to develop the site for drone development and satellite launching. The Llanbedr by-pass which was part of the development is to be re-submitted in due course. Llanbedr was also included in the North Wales economic development programme. Pupil numbers at Ysgol Ardudwy were increasing despite the school being in special measures. I feel that the new management team and staff and the pupils are doing well at the school with a new headmaster and deputy head. The gym facilities and training for the public after school is being well used. Gwynedd Council is still investigating whether the scrutiny committees should be reduced. I was re-elected vice chairman of the Barmouth Harbour committee with Cllr Gethin Williams re-elected chair. The committee has changed and is now made up of harbour users including the RNLI, Yacht club, Barmouth town council. There will be slight increases in fees next year and in line with many other harbours, registration of boats, excluding jet skis, are reducing. The officials want more co-operation with caravan park operators regarding launching jet skis. The health and wellbeing information stalls at the annual flue jab clinic sponsored by the village hall was a huge success despite the wet weather and over 300 people attended. Information on renewing bus passes, dementia help, health and home care etc were available at the stall. I would like to thank the village hall committee, Carys at the surgery and their staff, Angharad ap Iorweth, Gwynedd council and Trish  Lill the cafe manageress for their hard work. I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

11.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since the  last Council meeting.
11.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £33,716.10 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £5,175.15 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was mainly because no cost had been with the cemetery (£2,040 earmarked so far), and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked), no expenditure had been with the internal or external auditors (£650 earmarked), or expenditure wsith the grass cutting of the public footpaths (£1,500 earmarked). 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated there was nothing to report from the above group as a meeting had not been held, with regard to the football club it was reported that they had concerns that not many children under 6 were attending. Cllr.Meinir Thomas reported that the Youth Club was going well but they felt that they were not having a welcome in the hall by the hall committee.
593......................................Chairman
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that she and the past Chairman had attended a meeting with Officials of the above committee recently to discuss mostly what was the role of the Council Members as Trustees and also it was made known that the Members do not have to be Trustees of the above establishment if they wished not to be. It was agreed to discuss this matter further at the next Council meeting. Also had a copy of the Constitution of the hall and the Clerk stated that she had sent a copy of this to everyone on e-mail.



The Clerk reported further that she had received a letter from Mrs M. Cartwright on behalf of ’81 Committee asking if the Council would be willing to pay for hiring the hall during the carol evening of this committee that will be held on the 17th of December as they have done in previous years. This was agreed to. It was agreed to pass the letter onto the village hall committee as Mrs Cartwright was asking permission to use the small kitchen and the loan of 50 sets of crockery and the Clerk stated that she would translate the necessary information for the village hall committee.
D   Develop Car Park
Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above matter and that he had been informed that the application had been refused to go to apeal by the National Park Officer as there was no changes to the plans. Also Cllr. Williams reported that Mr. Lewis had stated that once the apeal stage had lapsed that another application would be put in.
E   Remembrance Sunday
Because of the resignation of the Chairman, Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to take over the organising of the above event and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to help him. Cllr. Griffiths agreed to contact Mr. Emrys Jones to see if had done any arrangements. The Clerk reported that she had printed posters and had placed them on both noticeboards and also in all the shops in the village and placed an advert in “Llais Ardudwy”. It was agreed that one would also be placed on the website. Ms Ceri Griffith from the Harlech Silver Band had agreed to be present to play the last post. Cllr. Meinir Thomas stated that the Youth Club members were going to prepare soup, tea and coffee free of charge at the end of the service in the hall and that she was not happy that she had been told that the hall would be charging for the use of these facilities, especially as it was Remembrance Sunday. Standing Orders were suspended so that Mr. Mick Tibbetts, Treasurer, Village Hall Committee could speak with regard to this matter. After a brief discussion it was agreed in the end for the Youth Club to carry on and prepare the soup, tea and coffee and the matter would be discussed at the next village hall committee meeting on the 14th of this month and if they decided to charge for the hire of the hall that the Community Council would pay. Standing Orders came back into force.
F   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that no meeting of the above Board had been held since the last meeting of the Council and the next meeting will be held on the 16th January 2020. The Clerk reported that she had received the following e-mail from one of the Directors, Mr. Dylan Hughes - First of all thank you for the continuing contributions from all the Community Councils. I thought I would let you know about two recent grants we’ve been awarded, the second one very much in part because I feel now with the support of the community and town councils that when these grant bodies/panel meet to make decisions having the financial and community support is a big factor in us being successful in our bids. 

1. Community Chest (Sport Wales) Grant for £1497.00 - This grant will go towards improving the climbing wall in terms of additional equipment and training to enable us to provide better climbing coaching and especially in relation to lead climbing (i.e. when climber takes rope up with them rather than rope being already in place).

2. Landfill Disposal Tax Grant. We’ve been awarded £49,772.00 - This grant is in essence for improving the environment around the centre i.e. planting bushes, trees, community engagement to improve the green space around the centre, also provide bike racks, repair the tarmac in places, hopefully get some of the street and car park lights working again (with energy efficient lights) and funding towards replacing 
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(hopefully) all the Pool windows. This all should have a big impact on the visual appearance of the centre from the outside, reduce our ongoing energy costs and hopefully encourage more users to the centre.                                                                 

Also the Clerk stated that she had received a reply with regard to the Council’s query what was happening now that  the swimming grant for the over 60s had finished and it stated the following – they were having an annual grant of £3,100 and they had to put 3 sessions a week on and because of other costs this worked out as £5,400. They now have a new grant from Byw Iach of £1,550 for the year and the conditions have also changed in the fact that the have to put one childrens’ session on every week and one over 60s session and the cost to the centre is around £4,500. They have decided from now until end of March 2020 to take park in this scheme and they see how successful it has been. If not successful they will have to finish with the grant.

G  Standing Orders
The Clerk reported that she had placed this matter onthe agenda once again as the Council had decided in their last meeting not to adopt these regulations until they had look at the ones One Voice Wales have. The Clerk reported further that she had not printed the ones by One Voice Wales as the document is too large but that she had look on websites of various Town and Community Council in Gwynedd and that they have adopted the ones in front of the Council originally. It was decided to look into this matter further and Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to contact One Voice Wales and ask them if they had Standing Orders specifically for small Community Councils.
11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council  – Planning Department

Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that they had received a letter from BT as part of the formal consultation process that is part of their current programme of intended public payphone removals and that the kiosk that is in Talybont and the one in Dyffryn Ardudwy village is on this list. The 90 day consultation period will close on 30th of December 2019, and if the Council have any comments to make they need to receive them by the 16th December 2019. If they have not received a reply by this date they take it that there is no objections from the Council. It was decided not to object to the removal of the Dyffryn Ardudwy kiosk but to object to the removal of the Talybont kiosk. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams wanted to object to the removal of the Dyffryn Ardudwy kiosk but no other Member agreed to this
B   Natural Resources Wales 

Received a letter from Leigh Denyer, Sands of Life Project and Monitoring Officer North introducing himself to the Council and stating that he would be more than willing to attend one of the Council meeting to discuss the project Sands of Life in more detail as Morfa Dyffryn is one of the sites that has been earmarked for restoration and the planned works will mostly take over three years. It was decided to invite Mr. Denyer to the February meeting of the Council.
C   The Play Inspection Company

The Clerk reported that she had received a copy of the annual inspection report of the play parks from the above company and that she had forwarded the e-mail  on to every Member. It was agreed to put this matter on next month’s agenda and also inform the inspection company that there will not be a need to carry out further inspections in the old play park as there are plans to covert it into a car park.
D   Mr. Barry Anslow

Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that he had contacted Gwynedd Council in April (copy attached) complaining that the rubbish was not being emptied from the bins down Ffordd Glan y Mor, Talybont. Also pointing out that the situation is still the same and the bins not being emptied.
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E   Gwynedd Council – Finance Department

Received a reply from the above to the query the Council had sent to them with regard to the fact that as the public toilets would become exempt from paying rates from April 2020 would the contribution that the Community Councils give the Gwynedd Council to keep the toilets in their community open be less. The reply was as follows – from what could be seen this measure (Non Domestic Rates (Public Lavatories) Bill) never became Law before the 2017/19 session of parliment came to an end. “The 2017-2019 session of Parliament has prorogued and this Bill will make no further progress”.
The 1988 Act has not been  adapted to reflect the content of the measure, therefore it looks likely that the NNDR on public toilets will continue for the time being and not be abolished from April 2020.
As a result no decrease in the cost or need to consider decreasing the “contribution that the Community Council pay Gwynedd Council to keep the toilets in their community open” by April 2020.

11.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £10,163.68 in the current account, £4,563.73 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes     -   £147.00 (wages) + £167.81 costs = £314.81 
Gwynedd  Council           -   £180.00  – internal audit

Evergreen                        -   £330.00 -   cut grass in public cemetery and Llanenddwyn & Llanddwywe cemeteries

Mr. Gareth J. Williams   -     £68.00 -   cut grass in Morlo Park, Penybont Garden and around Talybont toilets 
D. G. Thomas Agri                -  £7.41 –  materials to repair play park equipment

Village Hall Committee     -  £90.00 –  hire of hall for Youth Club

Mr. Gary Martayn           -   £350.00 -   cut grass in both play parks, football field and around benches
Mr. Gary Martayn        -   £1,049.00 -  cut grass on public footpaths

Play Inspection Company - £270.00 – inspection of play parks
Mr. Edward Williams         -   £53.98 -  materials to repair gate in new play park

Royal British Legion           -   £34.00 -  2 poppy wreaths

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £134.10 - translation services
11.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was made known that the General Election will be held in the hall on the 12th December.
The Clerk was asked to contact Mr. Dafydd Gibbard, Gwynedd Council to enquire whether the public toilets in the village are for sale or had already been sold and also what is the piece of land that is with it.

The Clerk was asked to contact the Highways Department to inform them that one of the street lamps on Ffordd y Capel was not working.

Concern was voiced when it was learnt that certain people still drive down Ffordd y Capel although it is a one way road and the Clerk was asked to contact the Police with regard to this and ask them to investigate the matter before an accident occurs.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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